
Lawrence Township Plans Grand Opening for Hero Dog Park
Lawrence Township, NJ has completed a significant renovation project at
Hamnett Park,Hero Dog Park,  introducing new amenities for both residents and
their canine companions. The $500,000 project includes the addition of two
separate dog park areas for large and small dogs, as well as various passive
recreational improvements throughout the park.
The dog park areas, which account for approximately half of the project budget,
feature new fencing, landscaping, shade structures, benches, and specialized
equipment. The remaining funds were allocated to enhance the park's overall
appeal, with additions including a perimeter walking path, improved lighting,
electrical and water services, a patio seating area, and landscaping upgrades.
Mayor Patricia Hendricks Farmer expressed enthusiasm for the project,
highlighting the benefits for both pets and park-goers. The township anticipates
receiving a $125,000 grant from the Mercer at Play program to help offset the
costs.
A grand opening ceremony for the dog park area is scheduled for August 8th at
5:30 pm. However, the Public Works department is currently focusing on lawn
maturation before officially welcoming residents and their dogs to the new
facilities.
With this addition, Lawrence Township now boasts two off-leash dog areas,
complementing the existing facility at Village Park. The Hamnett Park
improvements aim to provide enhanced recreational opportunities for the
community, balancing the needs of pet owners with those seeking a peaceful
outdoor experience.
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Retiree
 Spotlight

Retiree Spotlight: Det. James Smith
#10

A lifelong Lawrence resident, Det. James
Smith #101 served LTPD from 1964 to 1990.
Before joining the force, he worked at an
auto service center. Det. Smith had a
passion for racing cars, owning a racecar
with the number 31 - his childhood home
number. He married Margaret, and they
bought a home in Lawrence, coincidentally
also numbered 31. They have two children,
James and Terri.
Det. Smith served in the US Army at Eggert
Crossing Armory with his father-in-law.
Despite a near-death experience in the Army
where he received last rites, he recovered
and continued his career.
After retiring from LTPD, he became a
Traffic Investigator for the State of NJ. Now
fully retired, he enjoys family time, fishing,
boating, traveling, and NASCAR events. He
and Margaret recently visited Italy, touring
the Verrazano Winery. Det. Smith maintains
a large train collection displayed at
Christmas and enjoys woodworking in his
garage.
Det. Smith fondly remembers the
camaraderie at LTPD, including off-duty
fishing trips and vacations with colleagues.
He hopes the town remains safe and that
the police department's history is
preserved.

Det. James Smith



From Trenton Water Works:
Advancing communications with
our valued customers and service-
area residents, we will hold
H2Open “Let’s Talk About Water”
Forums so service-area residents
can learn more about their drinking
water, water utility operations, and
capital projects, including the Lead
Service Line Replacement
Program.
The two-hour community meetings
empower attendees—customers,
residents, and public officials—to
ask questions about their drinking
water and TWW operations directly
from water utility leadership.
Discussion topics include water
quality, lead, Legionella,
operations, and capital projects.
Please save the date to have your
concerns and questions addressed.






